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HEALING  

VILLAGE NEWS 

MAY 2021 

Please Note: 

The email address for the Parish Council is now  
healingparishcouncil@outlook.com  

Healing Village News is published and distributed by Healing Parish Council 
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Bus timetables for Healing 

The Parish Council is trying to find a way 

to publish the Bus timetables without it 

taking up too many pages and still being 

legible for everyone. 

Also, at the current time, the timetables 

have been changing due to lockdown 

and tier restrictions. 

For anyone wanting to find the bus 

times, please look online at Stage-

coach.com  
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BLUE SKIES  

To continue our musings on the seasons from last month's article, 
the thought struck me that isn’t the British weather a wonderful 
thing? Looking out of the window today there’s not a cloud in the 
sky and the temperature is creeping up dangerously close to 20°. 
Yet a mere 10 days or so ago I was standing on the touchline down 
at the Legion watching the Healing Hotspurs playing in a hailstorm, 
with a windchill temperature creeping down towards zero. That’s 
the great joy of British weather for you, a halfway decent geogra-
pher would be able to explain it in great detail! Enough to say that 
the only predictable thing about British weather, especially on the 
east coast, is that it is totally unpredictable and infinitely variable.  

 

But the improving weather is a real milestone as we move on into 
the year. And there are many more milestones being achieved 
around us at the moment. Not only are the Hotspurs in full swing, 
but what a joy to see the cricket square at the Legion being pre-
pared for a new season. Healing Scouts are reborn and the Cub sec-
tion is meeting regularly at the Scout Hut on Poplar Park. The bowl-
ing green is in good shape for the new season,  the tennis nets are 
back up and the courts are in full swing. The Village Hall is progres-
sively opening to our regular hirers. Pubs are opening their doors 
and soon we will even be able to go out for a meal. And as for our 
summer holiday plans.......  

 

Continued over….. 
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Continued…… 

 

And whilst we’re on the topic of milestones it is a real pleasure 
to be able to report that the sale of the existing Village Hall on 
Great Coates Road has been completed. A condition of the sale 
was that the purchaser would not take possession until such 
time as our new build and refurbishment of the pavilion, on Pop-
lar playing  field. is complete. We expect that our local builder 
will be on site by August, that the build will take in the region of 
three or so months to complete and we should therefore be in a 
position to move into our new facility certainly before Christ-
mas. Hirings and lettings in the existing Village Hall will continue 
uninterrupted whilst the new build is taking place and we will 
move across to the new site without any interruption to the ac-
tivities taking place in the old hall.  

 

We are really looking forward to having this new facility availa-
ble for the whole village in a good central location with plenty of 
open space around it. It will have much greater potential with 
the sport and play opportunities right next door to the Hall itself 
and we envisage that it will become a real hub which will be of 
benefit to everybody in the village in the years ahead. 
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crispin.reynolds@btinternet.com 
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The Council meeting for April 2021 was held virtually in line with restriction 

guidelines.  Residents are welcome to attend the meetings and agendas carry the 

Zoom code at the top of the agenda to allow access to the meetings.  

Highways and Footpaths   

NELC will be consulting shortly on further plans for easing traffic congestion in 

the village, especially around the schools and works are already in the pro-

gramme for resurfacing of Great Coates Road and improvement works to the bus 

stop on Low Road. 

Planning Applications 

The planning applications considered at the meeting for the last meeting were as 

follows: 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0299/21/FUL 
Proposal: Installation of water tank to include new concrete hard-
standing and associated works 
Location: Morrisons Distribution Unit 5,Pegasus Way Healing 
No objections. 
 
Planning Application Reference: DM/0338/21/FUL 
Proposal: Erect single storey rear extension with roof lights 
Location: 1 Wisteria Drive Healing 
No objections. 
 
Planning Application Reference: DM/0309/21/FULA 
Proposal: Alterations to change integral garage into living accom-
modation 
Location: 47 Wisteria Drive, Healing 
No objections. 
 

Over….. 

 

Healing Parish CouncilNOTES FOR MAY 2021 

E mail: healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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Continued…. 
 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0205/21/FULA 
Proposal: Erect single storey rear extension to include 
rooflights and alterations to window and door openings 
Location: 33 Oak Road Healing 
Already approved 
 
The Council also received a short presentation on a potential planning 
application for both residential and mixed-business use on a site close to 
the Manor on Stallingborough Road.  This is an early stage proposal pre-
sented to the Council for information only. 
 
Police Matters 

The Parish Council continues to receive its monthly police report, which is 
published in the News each month.   

Parks and other sites 
 
Now that building works are due to commence in August, the bowling club 
will use the bowling green for their fixutres until that time and then play any 
remaining matches on away greens for the rest of the season. 

Porri’s Wood continues to be managed by the Council with some works 
scheduled in for boundary tree treatment. 

The ditch on Cornflower Copse will also soon be tidied up. 

The Council did hold a Stewardship Agreement with Natural England for the 
Healing Moated Site.  This has now expired, and the Council has decided not 
to renew the agreement, which will give them more freedom to manage the 
land without the restrictions contained in the agreement. 

The main management issue is to keep the thistles down on the site and 
maintain fencing to contain the sheep on the site. 

 

Over…. 
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POLICE REPORT  

Wolds Ward Healing Update April 2021 

Crime 

There were 23 reported crimes across the Wolds Ward during March, 
of which three have occurred in Healing.  

These were two minor public order incidents, and one assault.  

There has been three reports of ASB, two regarding the play park on 
Wisteria Drive and a neighbour dispute.  

Into April, a male has been arrested for burglary following an incident at 
an elderly resident’s property. This person is currently on bail pending 
other enquiries.  

Other crime include:                                                                                                         
Criminal damage to fencing on Quantock Gardens.                                                                         
Two domestic related assaults.                                                                                               
Theft of a pedal cycle from a premises on EuroParc.  

There have been five reports of ASB in Healing.                                                                              
Youths causing issues around the bowling green on Poplar Park x2 
and Wisteria Drive.                                                                                                          
An alleged breach of covid regulations at a home on Radcliffe Road.                                          
One neighbour dispute.     

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of 
being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reas-
sure the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-
social behaviour in the area in which we all live and work.                                                                  
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they 
live so that we can deal with any issues and also step up our patrols in 
the area. The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

The named officers for Healing are:                                                                                          
PC 1355 Dan Hassan daniel.hassan@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                               
PCSO 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                

Follow us on Twitter @ImminghamWolds. 
Follow us on Twitter @ImminghamWolds. 
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Continued…. 

Parish Council Vacancies 

There is still a casual vacancy on the Council which can be filled by co-option. 
Anyone interested should speak to an existing member, or ring the Clerk for 
an informal chat and for more information.  Candidates are asked to come and 
sit through at least one Council meeting before they can be considered for 
cooption. 

 

Village Hall 

The Hall has now reopened for children’s activities and will welcome back in-

door sports and activities from w/c 17th May for the majority of its regular 

hirers.  Some clubs and groups may not restart until June. 

Village Hall project 
As updated under the leader article, the Hall is now sold and the sale fully 

completed.  The building of the new project will commence late July/early 

August and take approximately 3 to 3 1/2 months to complete.  Whilst build-

ing works are taking place, the existing Hall is being made available to the Par-

ish Council for its regular hirings to continue uninterrupted. 

 

Finance 

The Parish Council has approved its year end accounts for the year 20/21 and 

will now go through its usual audit procedures, with the internal audit taking 

place in May, the report going before full Council in June and then being sub-

mitted to the external auditors by the end of June 2021. 

All finance information is published on the Parish Council’s website. 

 

Email - healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Telephone - 07494 577661 

 
 

mailto:daniel.hassan@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

The next meetings of the Parish Counciil will take 

place as follows: 

Annual Parish Meeting for Healing 

6.30 pm 

Followed by the  

Annual Parish Council Meeting 

7.00 pm 

 Tuesday 11th May 2021 

This meeting will be in person, socially-distanced, at 

the Healing Village Hall. (Please check that the 

meetings will be held as advertised as legislation is 

currently changing on holding o f meetings) 

All meetings are open to the press and public and an agenda 

for the meetings is placed on the Parish Council website ap-

proximately one week before each meeting date. 

Any resident requiring assistance to access the meetings, 

please speak to the Clerk on 07494 577661 for help. 
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HOLIDAY CLUB  

The Parish Council has organised the very popular summer holi-

day clubs again for this year. 

 

EVERY TUESDAY AND THURSDAY 

 MORNING 

10.00 am to 12.00 Noon 

 

Poplar Road Park, Healing 

 

STARTS TUESDAY 27TH JULY  

AND RUNS EVERY TUESDAY AND THURSDAY 

FOR 5 WEEKS UP TO THURSDAY 26TH AUGUST 

2021 

 

Provided by Premier Education with specialist activity and sports 

coaches 
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HEALING PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman - Tel. 07583 885457 

Cllr. Ian Smith  ians.healingparish@gmail.com 

Vice-Chair - Tel. 07904 020057 

Cllr. Ashley Wright ashleyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Members 

Cllr. Natalie Gorry nataliehealingparish@yahoo.com 

Cllr. Rachael Bygott rachaelhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Clive Hewins  clivehewins.healingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Indy Nijjar  indyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Bernard Mooney bernardhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Melanie Dickerson melanie.healingparish@outlook.com 

Cllr. Paul Fieldgate paulf.healingparish@gmail.com 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: 

Mrs. Kathy Peers  healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Tel: Parish Office  07494-577661 

Office Hours 9am to 4 pm Monday to Friday 

 

Healing Website - www.healingparishcouncil.com 

We are also on Facebook at Healing Parish Council 

If you have any issues you would like to discuss  with the Parish 
Council please ring the Parish  Office or contact an individual 
member of the Council . 
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June2021 Healing News 

The next edition will be for June 2021 

Any items for inclusion in the next edition should be with us 

by  

Friday 14th May 2021 

and absolutely no later. 

Please email your contributions to 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

 VILLAGE WALK 

 

We plan to commence the village walks again although the ac-
tual conditions relating to the walk will depend on the govern-
ment rules at the time. We plan to have a walk on Sunday 23rd 
May starting as usual at 2p.m from the Chapel car park. This is 
after the provisional date for walking groups of 30 being al-
lowed. Safe distancing will still be required. 

Please book in advance at 01472 883625 and provide your own 
telephone number so that I can update you on the conditions 
relating to the walk. 

I look forward to having a group walk again. 

Peter Ede 
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Halls Valeting  

We soothe all your car’s 
needs  

All valeting work carried 
out 

07548 924226  

ADVERTISE HERE!!!! 

If you would like to advertise your business 

here, please contact us.  Quarter page, half 

page or full page adverts available—discounted 

rates for long-term adverts. 

Distribution covers over 1,000 homes in Heal-

ing 

Email us at 

‘healingparishcouncil@outlook.com’ 
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CHURCH OF ST PETER AND ST PAUL 

NOTICES FOR APRIL 2021 

For the foreseeable future there will be no services in church, 
due to the Coronavirus. 

If any assistance is required please call. 

The Rev. P. Reeves 01472 873685 

The Rev. Mark Hutson 07745369630 

 

Find us on Facebook  Healing Parish Church, for any additional 
information. 

Churchwardens 

Christina Coleman 01472 280120 

Kevin Onn 01472 883478 
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HEALING BOWLS CLUB 

POPLAR ROAD BOWLING GREEN, HEALING 

 

Healing Bowls Club members are hoping to return to bowling at the beginning 
of May (Covid and government regulations permitting).  We take part in several 
local league and club competitions and we are always happy to welcome any-
one (beginners or experienced players) who would like to become a member of 
the club. We also have a friendly “roll-up” every Wednesday morning from 10 
am to 12 noon for those who either want to gain a bit more experience or who 
are not interested in playing competitively but just want to have some exercise 
and fun.  The roll up is open to anyone – you do not have to be a member of the 
club so if you are interested just turn up at the green at 9.45 a.m. on any 
Wednesday morning (not Thursday mornings as in previous years) – commenc-
ing date will be 5th May 2021. We can provide some bowls and tuition but 
please wear flat, smooth soled shoes.  

 

We are planning to hold an Open Day on Saturday 8th May 2021 from 10am to 
12 noon so that anyone who is interested in learning to play bowls,  or improve 
their bowling skills, can come along and  have a go to see if they would like to 
join us.  We can provide the bowls for you to use on the morning and you do not 
need any special equipment other than flat, smooth soled shoes. 

 

Please note that these arrangements may change if Covid regulations and/or 
building works at the pavilion necessitate but we will give an update in the next 
Healing News.  

 

If you require any further information or assistance, please contact Roy Lincoln 
(Tel  882325 ) or Sylvia Hoyland (Tel 507704) . 

 

We look forward to welcoming old and new members soon.   

 

 



 

24 

 

13 

 

We wish all our members and residents a healthy 2021 and trust 

that all will stay safe and keep well in these troubling times. 

Sadly, because of the current restrictions we are suspending our 

meetings until further notice,we hope that  perhaps by April or 

May we may be able revert to our planned programme-green 

fingers crossed! 

In spite of this pandemic our gardens are already showing signs 

of Spring and our feathered friends are all ready looking for plac-

es to nest. Mother Nature, thank goodness, is unaware of Covid! 

If you wish for further information re the Garden Club please call 

either myself or Alan Michael. 

Melanie Dickerson. 

01472887966. 

HEALING GARDEN CLUB 
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These classes 

back from  

Monday 17th 

May 2021 

YOGA 

Every Monday and Tues-

day morning at Healing 

Village Hall at 10.00 am 

 

Please come and join us 
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VILLAGE HALL REOPENING FOR CLASSES 

The Village Hall has now reopened for classes with those classes 

for under 18’s organised activities already back and running and 

the indoor sports classes due to re-open from w/c 17th May. 

 

At the moment, Kumon Maths, Vibe Musical Theatre Group and 

Tech and Flex are all back with us and open for under 18’s. 

 

From w/c Monday 17th May, the following classes will be reo-

pening: 

Yoga    Monday mornings 

Keep Fit to music  Monday afternoons 

Yoga    Tuesday mornings 

Keep Fit   Tuesday evenings 

Keep Fit/Line Dancing Thursday afternoons 

 

Kumon is open on Mondays and Thursday afternoons after 

school. 

Vibe Musical Theatre Group is on a Tuesday afternoon after 

school and Tech and Flex is on a Friday afternoon after school. 

Other classes will be reopening soon and we will keep you all up-

dated.  Please check with your regular class for reopening dates. 
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LETTERS, NEWS AND THANK YOU’S 

 
Easter Food Larder Appeal 

 
A huge thank you from the Immingham Food Larder and 
Healing and Keelby Methodist Church, to everyone who 
donated  to our Easter Food Collection in the villages of 
Healing and Keelby. Again, you were most generous with 
both goods and cheques, and your donation will go to 
support families and individuals in our local communities. 
As well as supporting families in Immingham, the Food 
Bank supports families in our surrounding villages and 
over the last year there has been a growth in need. 
 
Your donations have made a big difference to local strug-
gling families.   
 
Thank you very much!  
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DEFIBRILLATORS IN HEALING VILLAGE 

The Parish Council wanted to make all residents aware that 

there are now 2 defibrillators available for use in the Village.  

Locations: 

Healing Royal British Legion Club, Oak Road 

Healing Social Club, Rookery Road 

 

Both locations have the equipment on an outside wall so its 

accessible and the Parish Council has organised and paid for 

maintenance cover from LIVES to look after the equipment 

and monitor its usage  

News items for the Magazine: 

If you have any interesting article for the Newsletter, or a news 

item from you Group or Club, please do send it in to us and we 

can look to run it for you. 

Send it in to healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Closing dates for editions are always the 14th/15th of the 

month before the edition is published. 
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Supplied from a Healing Resident (this also appeared on social 
media) 

 

I feel it important to pass on concerns expressed to me recently 
about the potential and real exploitation of vulnerable and el-
derly people in the village.  The example quoted to me by a relia-
ble, responsible member of the public who is unable to post on 
this group, was that an elderly gentleman was persuaded to buy 
some items of indifferent quality by an individual with no official 
identification.  The price then demanded by the hawker was lu-
dicrously exorbitant i.e. £80.  The flustered gentleman offered 
what he had in cash, £30, and was told that it was acceptable.  I 
think we should all do what we can to warn our vulnerable 
neighbours against such 'salesmen', to advise them to ask for 
and insist on identification and/or proof of charitable status, and 
to discourage such hawkers ourselves, so that the village does 
not gain a reputation among such unprincipled people as a 
profitable ground for their 'business'.  

If you have a news item, or a thank you to give, then do 

please email us and we can publish it for you in the News-

letter. 

Email it through to healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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View from the pew 

Selwyn Hughes (1928-2006) was (and is) a highly-regarded pastor, author and 

counsellor.  He created the devotional series “Every Day With Jesus” which has 

a global circulation of around one million readers.  His insight and guidance 

have been an inspiration to many and few can deny the effectiveness of his 

ministry as he used his God-given gifts.  I have just finished reading his autobi-

ography, ‘My Story’, and was impressed by his honesty about his failings every 

bit as much as being inspired by his successes.  From being a headstrong and 

rebellious youth in South Wales, he made a commitment to Christ and, in time, 

became a Pastor before branching out into various forms of creative ministry.  

On this journey, Selwyn acknowledged many mistakes caused by inexperience, 

pride or arrogance.  His reluctance to let go of the detailed management of his 

creations prompted episodes of friction and division.  The book describes the 

bad as well as the good. 

In the Gospel of Mark, disciple Peter denied Jesus three times in the courtyard.  

Jesus had predicted as much and Peter had refuted it, but still it happened.  The 

interesting thing here is that the Gospel of Mark is traditionally believed to be 

the narrative given by Peter to John Mark, his travelling companion.  If I were 

Peter, dictating a Gospel, I would have been tempted to conveniently leave my 

failings out of the text.  The Gospel of Andrew Gadd would have been a sani-

tised, airbrushed masterpiece, charting the highs and the … highs … of my asso-

ciation with Jesus’ ministry. 

Through the honesty of others about their fears and failings, we get to share in 

their journey to a depth that is not possible if only the ‘good bits’ are present-

ed.  Vulnerability, previously seen as an indication of weakness, is becoming 

regarded as a strength.  We know this to be the case; have you ever seen some-

one share some difficult and honest truth on a platform to an audience?  The 

response to them afterwards will typically be “You were very brave to share as 

you did.”  Vulnerability is bravery.  Authenticity is connection.  I am immensely 

thankful that the Gospel writers left the embarrassing failings in their stories as 

well as the celebratory successes.  We see the arguments, the doubts, the deni-

als, the betrayals.  And in their accounts, I see myself. May you be brave and 

vulnerable, strong and authentic.  Every blessing.          Andrew Gadd 
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HEALING AND KEELBY METHODIST CHURCH 

May 2021 

 

May 2nd  
10.00 a.m. At Healing  Preacher :  Rev’d Neil Vickers 
10.30 a.m. At Keelby Zoom service 
 
May 9th  
10.30 a.m. Zoom service 
 
May 16th  
10.00 a.m. At Healing Preacher Mrs. E. Ede 
10.30 a.m. At Keelby  Zoom service 
 
May 23rd  
10.30 a.m. Zoom service 
 
May 30th  
10.30 a.m. Zoom service 
 
Minister : Rev’d  Neil Vickers 
Tel. 01472-881199 
email revneilvickers@gmail.com  
 
For details of zoom services please ring Elizabeth Ede 
01472-883625 
 

mailto:revneilvickers@gmail.com

